
Unions raise concerns over impartiality of new 
conciliator

 Finland 

A new national conciliator has been appointed and has already created concern 
among trade unions following a TV interview. Vuokko Piekkala comes from the 
church employers' organisation and told the YLE channel that the first agreement 
reached in the upcoming bargaining round will, under her guidance, set a pay rise 
ceiling for the rest of the agreements. Public services unions TEHY and JHL, along 
with the SAK confederation, immediately expressed their concerns about Piekkala 
taking a position in line with the employers rather than showing strict impartiality.
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